
NEWSLETTER—TERM 1, 2021 

150a Bligh Street, Warrane 7018 |   6244 6346 

                                          info@wmnc.org.au  

 www.facebook.com/warranemornington/ 

 

Centre Facilities  

• Computer Access - book your time by phone first for: internet, 

office programs, email, Centrelink reporting, employment 

seeking, printing and more 

• Photocopying - book your time by phone first for Black and 

White (20c for every 10 copies),   Colour (50c per copy)  

• Scanning and laminating -book your time by phone first  

• Local Calls - phone cards available   

• Justice of the Peace - by appointment only 

• NILS applications - by appointment only 

• Library– whilst we can’t accept donations at the moment you 

are welcome to take a book or two 

• Community Garden– call us or drop in to find out more 

• Wheelchair Accessible  

Please note that that group sizes and other arrangements are 

subject to change. 

Opening Hours   

Please knock when you come to the Centre  

Monday: 8:30am to 4:00pm  

Tuesday: 8:30am to 3:30pm  

Wednesday: 8:30am to 3:30pm  

Thursday: 8:30am to 4:00pm  

Friday: 9:00am to 3:00pm 

 

Mondays   

8am to 9am Breakfast Club 
Warrane Primary School 

 

It is FREE and runs during school terms only. 

 

10.15am to 11.15am 
 

Recommencing: 1st February 

 
Computers for Beginners 

Cost is FREE. This program provides access to and training in using computers and 
the internet. Bookings are essential due to small class size and Covid 19                
restrictions. 
 

8.30 am to 9.15 am 
9.15am to 10.00am 
 

Recommencing:  1st February 

 

YOGA  
We now have two yoga classes running on Mondays. Both classes are suitable for  
beginners through to those with more experience. Please bring your own mat. $5 
per class. For more information, call 0438 639 404 or  email Mylou:                
mylouevans@outlook.com 

Tuesdays   

10am to 12 noon 
 

Recommencing: 2nd February 

 
PINGO  

Bookings Essential due to limited numbers 

Cost is minimum $10.  Due to group size limits please call to book to come along. 
Morning tea included.     

Please call 62 44 63 46 to book your spot. 
 

6:15pm  
Loui’s Van 

Loui’s Van provides assistance to the community by providing food (hot soup,    
sandwiches, bakery items, fruit, hot drinks etc), information about other services, 
support and companionship. 
 

Wednesdays   

8am to 9am Breakfast Club 
Warrane Primary School 

 

It is FREE and runs during school terms only. 

 
8:30am onwards 
 

Recommenced :  13th January 

 

Food Assistance 
Each week we receive a limited amount of food from Food Bank which includes 
items such as bread, fruit and vegetables. The Centre greatly appreciates food      
donations from the community to help support this program. 
 

11:45am  
 
Recommencing: 27th January 

Community Lunch 
 

  Bookings Essential due to limited numbers 

Each week a FREE two course lunch is offered here at the Centre. At the moment 
numbers are limited so please call to book a place. Occasionally includes guest 
speakers. A bus service is available for pick up and drop off, however numbers are 
limited so please contact the Centre if you require transport. Call 62 446346 
 

Thursdays   

4pm to 5:30pm 
 

Recommencing:  

Youth Recreation Program 50c a session, school terms only. Activity program for Grades 5 to 8. Please call    
Clarence Council Youth Services on 6247 1230 for more information.  
 

Fridays   

11am to 12 noon 
 

Recommencing: 29th January 

 

Gentle Exercise Class 
We have a new Instructor!  Isabel is a qualified fitness professional. This class is 
suitable for anyone who is seeking an activity that focuses on strength, flexibility 
and balance. Cost is $5 per class. Please bring a water bottle and hand towel.  
 

Everyday   

Call the Centre to book a phone  
appointment 

NILS appointments  
Bookings Essential 

No Interest Loans to help Low Income Tasmanians purchase essential household 
items and services . Phone appointments continue for now. Please call NILS on 
1300 301 650 to register before making your appointment with us. 
 
 

Term 1 Timetable 
To make a booking or enquiry, please call 6244 6346 or email info@wmnc.org.au 



From the Centre….. 
Welcome to 2021! 

Sure, to be better than 2020 although it did have its benefits with 

more people getting to know their neighbours and communities 

working together. Here at the Centre, we continued to work just 

in a different way. We had to be more creative with the way we        

provided assistance, but it all came together. We also met new people 

and found many generous people who were willing to give their time to 

help out. There are still restrictions we are working with so please be 

patient.  With all these things in mind if you have any service or activity 

you might want to know more about let us know and we may be able 

to set up some information sessions. If you have questions more than 

likely others do too. Just give us a call, message us on Facebook, call in 

or drop a note in the letterbox. Look forward to hearing from you.  

 

 

Thought for 2021: I was going to quit all my bad habits for 

the new year, but then I remembered that nobody likes a 

quitter! 

 

You are invited to get in touch 

and share your ideas! 
 

2020 was a tough year that changed our lives. We learnt new skills and we 
reached out to those around us. We learnt the importance of community. 

 

In your community the Warrane Mornington Neighbourhood House kept the 
doors open; providing support and advice.  

 

So who are we?  

The Neighbourhood House operates the Warrane Community Garden at 18 
Heemskirk Street, and the House at 150a Bligh Street. 

 

 

We will be asking THREE QUESTIONS? 
 

What do you like about living and/or working in your local community? 

What are the challenges in the local community that affect you? 

What can we do to improve living and working in your local community?  

 

Over the coming months we will be holding forums, events and online surveys 
to collect your feedback. There’s plenty of time, so chat to your neighbours 
and friends about what’s important to you.  

 
Dates for upcoming events will be in the next newsletter. If you would like to 
respond sooner to our three questions please: 

 

Drop a letter at the house on Bligh Street or 

Send an email to info@wmnc.org.au 

 

Stay in touch via our Facebook page, drop into the house between 9-3pm  
Monday to Friday at 150a Bligh Street, Warrane or call 62 446 346 to make a 
time to talk to one of our team. 

an amazing team have been working to keep the garden watered and 

happy. 

 We are looking forward to an exciting year in 

growing Community and veggies! 

Our next working Bee is Sunday February 14th  

(9am to 12 noon), come along and join us and 

share the  valentine love with your Community     

garden.  We would love to see you there! 

 

Loui’s Van 
Loui’s Van is an after-hours mobile service providing food,               

information and support to those who need it, provided by Vinnies. 

 

Loui’s Van stops at the Warrane Mornington Neighbourhood 

Centre, 150a Bligh Street, Warrane 
 

EVERY TUESDAY NIGHT  

AT 6:15pm 

We provide affordable  and accessible 
courses, services and activities to          
individuals, schools and our diverse        
community. We work with other           
services, community groups, schools and 
residents to improve the quality of life for 
individuals of all ages, and offer great  
facilities that bring people together. 

This year we invite you to be part of  
planning for the next three years. It’s an 
opportunity to connect with us and     
others and together plan a positive      
future. We don’t know what is ahead but 
we know that we are stronger together. 

 

  

Are you starting the new 
year with a pantry clean 
out? Do you have any       
excess fruit or vegetables 
growing in your garden that 
you have no use for?  

We have a weekly Food Assistance program here at the 
Centre and are in need of additional supplies to help 
those in our community who need some assistance. 

If you have any excess pantry items or produce that is still 
in date, we would love to take them off your hands. 

Donations can be left here at the 
Centre during opening hours. 

Since our last newsletter a lot has happened in the  garden, the market 

was a great success, with the  enthusiastic assistance of helpers from 

many organisations our seats have been installed, as has the BBQ. 

There has been 

planting, weeding 

and mulching       

including with some 

lovely pea straw. We 

have competition 

winning tomatoes 

growing (ABC radio 

tomatoes             

competition)  

and over the break 

mailto:info@wmnc.org.au

